## <u>President's Report – 67<sup>th</sup> AGM</u> <u>Doncaster District Community Youth Club</u>

Welcome to the 67<sup>th</sup> Annual General Meeting. Thank you to everyone for making yourself available this afternoon.

I would like to thank the Board Members for their ongoing support to the club. To Terri & Ivan running the administration of the club has been challenging in the last 7 months, your dedication has been amazing. The job of coordinating players and teams and training schedules is very difficult. Each season it all comes together, as we saw earlier, with Presentation Day. Great job.

Pam has continued to maintain the Living Longer Living Stronger program. Which is such a vital program, keeping people not only healthier but connected within the community.

Ivan and Jonathan are succeeding in making Friday night Basketball stronger and I believe the numbers will only get bigger in time.

Mark & Sue couldn't be here today, but I would like to acknowledge them both for their input and support at our meetings.

To the volunteers, coaches, Team Managers, exercise instructors and participants involved in all our activities we thank you for supporting Doncaster District Community Youth Club.

Last year we saw Aligned Leisure take over management of the stadium. With their involvement we have seen some changes within the facilities: the canteen window, which was covered over for a years, allowing the canteen access from two selling points and the structural changes in the office area.

The canteen has become more profitable with the introduction of the coffee machine and more tables and chairs in the foyers to entice people to sit and eat. Recently there has been the introduction of more variety of food for the families on the run.

Changes within any organisation comes with many positives. The next generation bring a different perspective and ideas in this ever-changing world. With this I would like to inform you all of my resignation from the Board of Management. My term as president concludes today and I will no longer be part of the Board. I would like to thank the Board of Management past and present for the opportunity of being involved in the club.

I will handover for the election of positions, the member terms will fall in line with the AGM.